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VESTRY MEETING 
July 11, 7:00 p.m. 
 
SASSE LUNCHEON 
July 12, 11:00 a.m. 
 
PASTORAL SUPPORT  
July 18, 9:30 a.m. 
 
PANTRY 
July 27, 8:00 a.m. 
 
NEXT 5th SUNDAY FORMAT 
SERVICE: 
September 29 

 As we reach the midpoint of 2013, I want to say ñthank youò to the members 
of our parish. From my perspective, I get to see so much of the good and loving 
work you all do and the generous gifts you give every day. Without the efforts of 
all of you, this place and our common life and ministry would be so much less. 

 Many of these efforts happen behind the scenes. For example, Hal Neal 
comes to church early every Sunday morning. He and I arrive about the same 
time. Hal brews our coffee and opens doors and turns on lights. He and I 
usually get to talk some, too. His faithfulness is just one example of the 
generosity I get to see almost every day in our parish. During the week, we can 
see Ed Smith and Bert Printz mowing our lawn. They do this as a loving gift, 
saving us the cost of a lawn service so we can use that money in other ways.   

 Our building and grounds are places where we see so many ongoing gifts to 
be thankful for. The leaders of the Memorial Garden Committee have given 
generously of their time and energy to research our options as far as adding a 
sacred place on our church grounds for those who have died. And our new 
Planning Committee is just beginning its important work to help us discern 
what we need in order to expand our space and better serve our common life 
and ministry. Again, look for more to come ï and more to be thankful for ï 
from both of these committees in the months ahead. 

 As I write this, Vacation Bible School has just concluded. Getting to see the 
children play, laugh, sing and learn ï and the youth and adult volunteers do so 
much to help that happen during the week ï makes me thankful. I am thankful 
also for all the planning and preparation that Julie Wilson coordinated so well 
before the week. The photos on our website capture for all of us the memories 
for which our children will be thankful for many years.  

 I am also grateful for the financial generosity of so many. The faithful 
payment of your pledges and other gifts enables us to do so much; and for that, 
the vestry and I are grateful. Part of that generosity is a recent anonymous gift 
of $100,000, given without any restrictions. The vestry will hold a half -day 
retreat later this month in order to discern our future, and this gift, along with 
the continued giving of all of us, will allow us to consider so much more than we 
would be able to otherwise. 

 So thank you. I encourage you to keep your eyes open for people who do so 
much and be grateful. Walk up to Hal, or Bert and Ed, or Julie, and thank them 
in person. Catch someone else doing something kind and generous for the 
church and say, ñthank you.ò In our parish and in our lives, we have so much to 
be thankful for.  

Keith +  

Remember the  

Red Elephant!  

Sunday Summer  
Worship Schedule:  

 
8:30 a.m.  

Holy Eucharist  
 

10:00 a.m.  
Holy Eucharist  

Dove contribution deadline: July 22  
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Vacation Bible School  

Vacation Bible School was a HUGE success! Our theme of The Lion, The Witch and The Wardrobe  was well received and 
enjoyed by both the adults and children alike. We learned so much together and the love that was shown to the children 
was incredible! 
 
It cannot be overstated that it was an entire church effort to pull off such a wonderful, joy -filled week. When thanking 
the volunteers I said, ñVBS was a week that memories are made from!ò I truly believe that the warmth and love shown to 
all the children is a reflection of Godôs love for us and it shines in the memories and hearts of all the people involved. 
Thank you for your generosity and for the enthusiasm you demonstrate for the children and youth of our church; it is 
wonderfully contagious and you are doing a great job of passing it on. Peace and thank you to all! 

- Julie Wilson  

mailto:jwilsonjat@gmail.com
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Education for Ministry Program  
 
The Education for Ministry (EfM) program is a 
four -year study and group reflection process for 
the formation of Christian ministry through the 
development of knowledge, attitude, skill and 
identity as Christians. Published texts and essays 
provide the primary knowledge content.  
 
The first year centers on the Hebrew Scriptures 
(Old Testament). The second year offers a study of 
the New Testament. Year Three provides study of 
Christian (Church) history. Theology and ethics 
constitute study in the fourth year.  
 
We have just finished our program for the year 
and will begin again in late August or early Sep-
tember. If you are interested in signing up, please 
contact Fr. Keith  directly. If you have questions, 
please contact Linda Cartwright , Chad Cartwright, 
Putnam Smith  or Janice Davis. 
 

- Linda Cartwright  
 

 

 

 

 

 

British Car Show ðOctober 26  

As a new event for this yearôs Red Door Festival, 
we will host an all-British car show during the fes-
tivities. Car show registration will begin at 9:00 
a.m. on the day of the festival. Voting will be held 
from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m., with awards being 
handed out at 2:30 p.m. 

Please see the form below for more details, or con-
tact me at 770-889-2812. 

- Jay Franklin  

mailto:keith.oglesby@gmail.com
mailto:Idijit96@gmail.com
mailto:jckcartwright@yahoo.com
mailto:putnam@lipscombjohnson.com
mailto:janiceid@comcast.net

